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Kol Nidre Night Appeal
To contribute to charity on Yom

Kippur is not only a custom, it is a
religious obligation. That is why we
and other congregations have a Kol
Nidre Night Appeal. The worshippers
who are with us respond generously.
Many, however, are away for one rea¬
son or another. We appeal to those
through this Bulletin not to forget our
appeal. We share the proceeds with
the United Jewish Appeal. For the
maintenance of the Synagogue and in
the name of Charity we urge those
who will not be with us to send us
their contribution and it will be an¬
nounced from the pulpit on Kol Nidre
Night.

Tishri 5, 5702

Worshippers Acclaim
Rosh Hashana Services

Those who worshipped with us on
Rosh Hashana had nothing but praise
for our services. The sermons of the
Rabbi were as usual timely and in¬
spiring. Cantor Fingeroth outdid him¬
self. Rev. Adler, especially at the
Shofar service was most impressive.
The congregational Choral Society,
distributed strategically throughout the
capacity filled Synagogue, contributed
a great deal to the loveliness with
which the different melodies were
chanted. The interpretation of impres¬
sive prayers by the Rabbi interspersed
through the services and the uniform
Machzor that is now in use made the
prayers so much more intelligible.
The same, and a great deal more,
awaits our Yom Kippur worshippers.

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath
at 10:30 A.M. on

ALMOST-A PENITENTIAL THOUGHT

The Subject for Kol Nidre Night will be

VARIETIES OF RELIGIOUS EXPERIENCE



Synagogue Officials Yom Kippur Schedule of Services

Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Robert R. Fingeroth Cantor
Joseph E. Adler Sexton

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
Dr. Henry A. Rafsky Vice-President
Saul J. Lance Treasurer
Abraham R. Winer. Secretary
Jacob H. Alpert : Comptroller

TUESDAY, Sept. 30th, Yom Kippur Eve
Selichoth . 7:00 A.M.
Mincha Services 1:30 P.M.
Kol Nidre 5:30 P. M.

WEDNESDAY, October 1st, Yom Kippur
Morning Services 7:15 A.M.
Memorial Services 11:00 A.M.

Sabbath Schedule of Services

FRIDAY, September 26th
D.S.T.

Mincha Services 6:30 P.M.

SAT. Sept. 27th, Sabbath Shuva
Morning Services 9:00 A.M.
Weekly Portion: Vayelech
Deuteronomy 31:1-30
Haftorah: Hosea Chapter 14
Mincha Services 6:20 P.M.

FRIDAY, October 3rd,
E.S.T.

Mincha Services 5:30 P.M.

SATURDAY, October 4th
Morning Services 9:00 A.M.
Weekly Portion: Haazinu
Deuteronomy 32:1-32:62
Haftorah: 11 Samuel 22:1-51
Mincha Services 5:15 P.M.

Succoth Schedule of Services

SUNDAY, October 5th, Succoth Eve
Mincha Services 5:30 P.M.

MONDAY, October 6th, Succoth I
Morning Services 9:00 A.M.
Mincha Services 5:20 P.M.

Maariv will follow

TUESDAY, October 7th, Succoth II
Morning Services 9:00 A.M.
Mincha Services 5:20 P.M.

Maariv will follow

During the week of Choi Hamoed
morning services will be held at 7:00
A.M.

Yahrzeits for the Week

SOLOMON BACHRACH
CHAIM FRIEDMAN
JACOB HECHT
IGNATZ. MARGARETEN
NATHAN BILLIG
CHAIM BLOCK
MILTON H. LUBELL
HYMAN SHAPIRO
MEJR GOLD

BESSIE R. COHEN
SARA HECHT
ROSE KRAM
EVELYN LIVINGSTON
MISHLE ROSENBERG
ROSALIE ISRAEL

Succah Fund

The Succah Fund will welcome con¬

tributions from the friends of Kehilath

Jeshurun. The Sisterhood will of course
be in charge of arrangements and
decorations but in order to have the

Succah as beautiful as always they
urge that all contributions, large or

small, be mailed to the synagogue

office as soon as possible. If you have
a summer home where flowers or

fruits abound, send some to us. We
will appreciate donations of fruits and
flowers as well as money.



NOTE WELL THE DATE]

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 21st, 8:30 P.M.

SAMUEL GRAFTON

Brilliant New York Post Columnist, Man-of-Letters and Writer

for Leading Periodicals
Will Address

THE MEN'S CLUB MONTHLY FORUM

SAMUEL GRAFTON

After his graduation from the University of Pennsylvania in 1929,
Mr. Grafton joined the staff of the Philadelphia Record as an editorial
writer. He became associate editor of the New York Post in 1934 and
began publishing a daily column of comment, "I'd Rather Be Right"
Mr. Grafton's book, "ALL OUT!", in which he advocated the extension
of democracy as the key to American defense appeared in 1940. He
has also contributed to Esquire, the New Republic and the American
Mercury.



WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 12th, 12:30 P.M.

ANNUAL DONOR LUNCHEON

at the

HENRY HUDSON HOTEL

353 West 57th Street

MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION $10.00. There are several easy ways

of gaining admission to what promises to be a truly unusual affair.
The "AD" blanks are ready and $15.00 worth entitles you to admission!
You have many friends—get two of them to join as members and your
admission is secured! You play Mah long or Bridge; save your win¬
nings and you will soon have enough for your quota! Would you like
a victrola? Dispose of four books ($2.50 each) and earn your admission!

GUEST SUBSCRIPTION $2.50. This may be earned by disposing
of one book for the victrola.

For further details, call the Chairman, Mrs. George Jacobs, REgent
4-7039.

October 20th Good Luck1.

All members and their friends are

invited as the GUESTS of the Sister¬
hood. Come and get acquainted with
our new members and renew friend¬
ships with the old. Learn about the
activities of your Sisterhood. Partici¬
pate in them. This is an era of action.
We must all do our share and we can

start now by arranging to attend this

The lovely Fifth Avenue Hotel will
be the setting for the Sisterhood's An¬
nual Open Meeting to be held Monday,
October 20th, at 1:30 o'clock. Dessert
will be served and Bridge and Mah
Jong will follow.

Sisterhood Open Meeting Many of our members have moved
to new addresses. We wish to take
this means of wishing Mr. and Mrs.
Jacob Rudd, Mr. and Mrs. Isador
Schlang, Dr. and Mrs. Isidor Givner,
Mr. and Mrs. Max Berenstein, Mr. and
Mrs. Louis W. Yohann, Mr. and Mr .

David Kass, and S. B. Cooperman and
their families good health and good for¬
tune in their new homes.

Congratulations

first OPEN MEETING.

The Sisterhood extends to Mrs.
Charles Garfiel and Mrs. Samuel Gross
best wishes for many more happy
birthdays.



Welcome To Our Succah

A cordial invitation is extended to

all worshippers to partake of Kiddush
in the Succah after each service during
the holidays. As in the past, the Sis¬
terhood wlil act as hostesses.

Ramaz Outdoor Group

Mr. Nathan Gainen, one of the teach¬
ers at the Ramaz Academy has under¬
taken to form an after-school group
for boys between the ages of 8-12.
Give your boy the advantage of whole¬
some, supervised recreational activity
by enrolling him in this group.

For further information see Mr.

Gainen at the school or inquire at the
office of the Synagogue. Group be¬
gins October 2nd, so act quickly.

Our Civic Duty

Our congregation has been asked for
men and women volunteers for air-raid
wardens to be trained to assume re¬

sponsibility for civilian defense. Regis¬
tration for this course will take place
at the 19th Precinct Police Station,
which is located at 153 East 67th Street.

There is a very definite shortage of
air-raid wardens, which should not be.
Everyone should be cognizant of his
civic duty and should be ready to
participate in this training, as a matter
of precaution.

Esrogim
On account of war conditions there

is quite a scarcity of Esrogim. Those
therefore who want to obtain E'srogim
and Lulovim should communicate with¬
out delay with Mr. Joseph E. Adler.
He may be reached in the office of
the synagogue every day.

Annual Dinner Dance

It is not too early to ask our mem¬

bers and friends to start planning for
the Annual Dinner Dance to be held at

the Hotel Ambassador, December 6th.
A Souvenir Journal will again be is¬
sued and AD blanks will soon be in

the mail. Get your list of friends and
acquaintances ready so that you can

contact them as soon as you receive
the blanks! Now is the time to get
your family and friends interested in
attending this function. Each year the
Kehilath Jeshurun Dinner Dance gets
bigger and better. This year will not
be an exception, for plans are being
made for a really unexcelled affair.
Have that date, December 6th, fixed in
your minds. Your guests will thank
you for having encouraged them to
attend.

Have You A Charity Box?
Our Benevolent Fund is very much

depleted at the present time because
of all the requests prior to the High
Holidays. One method of replenishing
that Fund is through the Charity Boxes
which were distributed amongst mem¬
bers and seatholders. We ask that you
return them so that we can utilize the
contents. You will be performing a
double "mitzvah" by acting quickly.



FURNITURE NEEDED FOR TRAINING SCHOOL

The Hebrew Teachers Training School for Girls is now housed in
its building at 311 East Broadway and requires living room and parlor
furniture for its social room; also two or three large tables and several
small desks and tables. Bookcases and books of Jewish import will be
greatly appreciated. Donors will kindly communicate with Mr. Benjamin
Koenigsberg, 99 Nassau Street, C'Ortlandt 7-2070.

THE

RIV E R SID E—
Not one bereaved family has ever been denied the advantage
of a Riverside funeral because they could not afford the cost ...

and we've been in business for fifty years.

76th Street <& Amsterdam Avenue

ENdicott 2-6600
WESTCHESTER Hlllcrest 3535

FAR ROCKAWAY, L. I.

1250 Central Avenue FAr Rock. 7-7100

MIAMI BEACH, FLORIDA

1236 Washington Ave. - Miami 5-7777

Comply coith strictest
orthodox requirements

CHARLES ROSENTHAL
Director


